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District:   Town of Ipswich 
School Name:   Winthrop Elementary School 
Recommended Category: Feasibility Study – Feasibility Study Agreement Extension Request 
Date:    August 16, 2017 
 
Recommendation  
 
That the Executive Director be authorized to extend the completion date in the Feasibility Study 
Agreement between the Massachusetts School Building Authority (the “MSBA”) and the Town of 
Ipswich (the “Town”), as part of its Invitation to Feasibility Study for the Winthrop Elementary 
School, from September 25, 2017 through  June 30, 2018.   
 
Discussion 
 
The Town received an invitation to Feasibility Study at the March 25, 2015 Board of Directors 
(the “Board”) meeting and approval to proceed into Schematic Design to consolidate the existing 
Winthrop and Doyon Elementary Schools in a new building on the existing Winthrop Elementary 
School site at the February 15, 2017 Board meeting.  Since that time, the Town has reconsidered 
its prior selection of a preferred solution and has requested, through correspondence dated August 
1, 2017 to the MSBA, a ten month extension to the duration of its Feasibility Study Agreement to 
evaluate and develop a preferred solution that consolidates the existing Winthrop and Doyon 
Elementary Schools in single building on the existing Doyon Elementary School site.  The August 
1, 2017 request for a ten month extension is included as an attachment to this memorandum. 
 
Based on this request, the Town is targeting the MSBA Board meeting scheduled for April 2018 
for approval of its proposed Project Scope and Budget and Project Funding Agreement 
authorization. 
 
MSBA staff recommends that the Board vote to authorize an extension of time for the Town of 
Ipswich to complete its Feasibility Study and Schematic Design work for the proposed Winthrop 
Elementary School project from September 25, 2017 through June 30, 2018.  
 






























